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Wi Te’Hi Wi (Moon of the Hardship)  January - This is the time of 

the year when supplies were becoming depleted and it was difficult 

to replace them because of the severe winter storms. 



Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe Newsletter is a 

monthly publication by the 

Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe. 

Digital photos or sending other original files is 

encouraged. 

Deadline for submission of material is  

 5 work days before the 15th  of each month 

Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe 

Attn: Marcie Walker 

P.O. Box 283 

Flandreau, SD 57028 

 or Call: 997-3891 ext. 1251 

marcie.walker@fsst.org 

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER:  

 In preparation of this newsletter, every effort has 

been made to offer the most current, correct, and 

clearly expressed information possible. Neverthe-

less, inadvertent errors in information may occur. 

In particular but without limiting anything here, the 

Flandreau Santee Sioux Tribe (FSST) and its em-

ployees disclaim any responsibility for typograph-

ical errors and accuracy of the information that 

may be contained in the Flandreau Santee Sioux 

Tribe's Newsletter. The FSST also reserves the 

right to make changes at any time without notice.  

 The information in this newsletter have been com-

piled by the FSST Newsletter staff from a variety of 

sources, and are subject to change without notice. 

The FSST makes no warranties or representations 

whatsoever regarding the quality, content, com-

pleteness, or adequacy of such information and 

data. In any situation where the official printed 

publications of the FSST differ from the text con-

tained in this newsletter, the official printed docu-

ments take precedence.  

 If inaccurate or otherwise inappropriate infor-

mation is brought to our attention, a reasonable 

effort will be made to print a correction in the next 

month newsletter. We reserve the right to omit 

submissions if it is felt that the content or subject 

matter is inappropriate. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION 

GUIDELINES: 

 All information submitted for newsletter must be 

received 5 (five) working days before the 15 of 

each month.  We cannot guarantee inclusion of 

any submissions after that date in that month's 

newsletter. Submissions must be made in typewrit-

ten (or computer generated) format. They can be 

submitted directly to Marcie Walker in hardcopy, 

on disk or via email at:  

marcie.walker@fsst.org 

 The FSST reserves the right to edit submis-

sion for content and clarity when appropriate.  Addi-

tionally, submissions not of a time sensitive nature 

may be delayed for next month newsletter 

One Year ago... 

Capitol siege by pro-Trump rioters 

Supporters of President Donald Trump take over balconies and inauguration 

scaffolding at the United States Capitol on Wednesday, January 6, 2021 in 

Washington, DC.  

On Wednesday, pro-Trump rioters stormed the United States Capitol, 

interrupting a joint session of Congress in which representatives were 

gathered to certify President-elect Joe Biden's victory over President 

Donald Trump in the 2020 general election. Throughout the chaos, 

Trump continued to make baseless claims of election fraud on social 

media.  

mailto:carol.robertson@fsst.org
https://www.businessinsider.com/trump-supporters-storming-capitols-senate-chamber-dais-photos-2021-1
https://www.businessinsider.com/trump-twitter-suspended-us-capitol-riots-deletes-tweets-account-restored-2021-1
https://www.businessinsider.com/trump-twitter-suspended-us-capitol-riots-deletes-tweets-account-restored-2021-1


If You Don’t Have To Go Out...Don’t! 

From the desk of Mark Allen... 

Wind Chill Advisory is in effect for tonight, Monday 24 January 2022 for portions of South Dakota, 
SW Minnesota, and NW Iowa.  

Wind chills as low as 25 to 35 below zero in the advisory area. 

Wind chills may briefly get colder than 35 below zero in portions of SW Minnesota Tuesday morning.  



BRRRRRRRR……. 

Bundle up!! 





THROW BACK 

Looking back  

on Some Previous  &  

current 

Council Members 



Russell W. Stansbury  

September 30, 1952 - January 8, 2022  

Russell Wayne Stansbury, aged 69, of Flandreau, South Dakota journeyed to the Spirit World 
peacefully on Saturday, January 8, 2022, at his home. Russell was born on September 30, 1952, to 
Leonard and Vivian (Williams) Stansbury. 

In 1975, Russell met his future wife and lifelong partner, Debra Wakeman. They lived in Sioux Falls, 
SD the majority of their lives, where Russell worked at Jordan Millwork, John Morrells and Metz Bak-
ing. He later moved to Flandreau where he worked at Royal River Casino and Hotel. Later, he and 
Debra moved to Reno, NV where he worked at the Grand Sierra Resort before retiring and returning 
to Flandreau. 

Russell was an avid Chicago Bears fan and enjoyed staying close to home, mowing the lawn, and 
taking life easy. During the past several years, he and Deb enjoyed traveling in their RV and spend-
ing time with close family and friends. 

Russell is survived by his lifelong partner, Debra Wakeman, of Flandreau; his stepson Anthony 
Flammond, two brothers Rick and Leonard Stansbury; his sister Tina, his beloved dog Jayne as well 
as many nieces and nephews. 

Russell was preceded in death by his parents, Leonard and Vivian (Williams) Stansbury, and broth-
ers Dennis Stansbury and David Williams. 

A prayer service will be held at 4:30 pm Thursday, January 13, 2022, at Hunkake Café (102 E 
2

nd
 St., Flandreau, SD 57028); followed by a memorial dinner at 5:00 pm. 

SERVICES 

 

rayer Service 

Thursday, January 13, 2022 
4:30 PM 

 

The Hunkake Cafe 
102 East 2nd Avenue 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 

Memorial Dinner 

Thursday, January 13, 2022 
5:00 PM 

 

The Hunkake Cafe 
102 East 2nd Avenue 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 



Harold "Buzz" G. Rederth  

September 28, 1943 - January 2, 2022  

Harold "Buzz" G. Rederth, 78, Flandreau, passed away on Sunday, January 2, 2022 at Sanford USD Medical 
Center, Sioux Falls. Buzz was born in Pipestone, MN on September 28, 1943 to Arthur and Caroline (Allen) 
Rederth. Buzz loved spending his days visiting people he loved. Whether he was “Buzz”, “Uncle Buzz”, “Dad”, 
or “Grandpa”, the visit was always welcomed and left you with a warm smile. He had a heart of gold—if you 
needed anything, Buzz was there. He loved nature and taught those around him to slow down and appreciate 
the beauty that it offers. His words of wisdom will be remembered with every soaring eagle, magnificent sun-
set, and awesome tree. Fly High, Daddio! 

Buzz is survived by his daughters: Michelle Red Earth, Kim Red Earth, Kelly (Dave) Ormseth, Merri (Zak) 
Rederth, Laura Rederth, and Andrea (Ben) Horan; his sister and best friend, Pat (Leroy) Schmidt; 17 grand-
children; and 21 great-grandchildren. 

Buzz was preceded in death by his parents, Arthur and Caroline Rederth; his brother, Daniel Rederth; sisters: 
Caroline “Hop” (Sorenson) Rederth, Cheryl “Cherry” Rederth, Mary Kaye Rederth, and Donna Rederth; and 
three grandchildren: Tia Ormseth, Matthew Springer, and Michael Roy. 

Funeral services will be 1:00 pm on Thursday, January 6, 2021 at Eastman Hall, Flandreau. All-night wake 
services will be both Tuesday and Wednesday at 7:00 pm at Eastman Hall, Flandreau. Burial will be at a later 
date at the First Presbyterian Cemetery, Flandreau. 

SERVICES  

All Night Wake Service 

Tuesday, January 4, 2022 
7:00 PM 

 

Eastman Hall 
612 S. Center St. 
Flandreau, SD 57028 

All Night Wake Service 

Wednesday, January 5, 2022 
7:00 PM 

 

Eastman Hall 
612 S. Center St. 
Flandreau, SD 57028 

Funeral Service 

Thursday, January 6, 2022 
1:00 PM 

 

Eastman Hall 
612 S. Center St. 
Flandreau, SD 57028 



Shawn A. Shortman Sr., 47, of Flandreau, SD, passed away on Thursday, January 13, 2022 at Avera 
McKennan Hospital.  He was born in Havre, MT to Darlyne M. Shortman and Frank Iron Shooter.  Shawn 
was a member of the Fort Belknap Indian Community; Gros Ventre (Aaniiih).  As a child he lived in Fort Belk-
nap, Missoula, California and Washington.  He was primarily raised on the Flathead Indian Reservation, MT, 
where he attended Two Eagle River School. Here he made many lifelong friends that he often talked about 
with his family and friends. 

In 1997, Shawn moved to Flandreau, SD.  He married his wife, Elizabeth (Montgomery) Shortman, on August 
13, 1997, in the middle of the basketball court in which they met, known as Duncan Park.  Shawn worked in 
and around Flandreau up until the time of his death including: the Royal River Casino, First American Mart, 
Prairie Junction, Daktronics and Tractor Supply.   Shawn's hobbies were open gym basketball, listening to 
heavy metal music, attending concerts, gaming, watching horror movies, being a WWE fan, hunting and trap-
ping.  He most liked to talk trash, say things to others for shock value and when the time called for it, tell it 
like it was.  Though he had a hard exterior of tattoos, piercings and heavy metal shirts, he won most people 
over with his outspoken personality.  Shawn was definitely "one of a kind" and will be missed by many family 
and friends. 

Shawn is survived by his wife, Elizabeth Shortman, Flandreau; his children: Isaiah James, Livingston, ND; 
Jordan Zollie, Flandreau; Dalyn Noah, Sioux Falls, SD; Justis Andrew, Brookings, SD; Shawn August Jr., Ve-
ronica Erin, and Jake Wyatt, all of Flandreau; two sisters Diane (Eric) Higley, Heyburn, ID; Birdie (Loren) 
Ukestine, Sioux Falls and his brother Shelby (Jennifer) Shortman, Flandreau.  Shawn is survived by 7 grand-
children, many aunts, one uncle and many cousins.  Shawn was preceded in death by his mother, Darlyne 
Shortman; his nephew raised as his brother, Vincent Pablo; his cousin Winona "Winnie" Williams; his father, 
Frank Iron Shooter; grandparents, uncles, aunts and cousins. 

Funeral services will be 1:00 pm Tuesday, January 18, 2022 at Wicoicaga Otipi Community Center, Flan-
dreau. Visitation will begin 4:00 pm Monday, January 17, 2022 at the community center with an all-night wake 
service beginning at 7:00 pm. 

Shawn A. Shortman Sr  

August 13, 1974 - January 13, 2022  

SERVICES  

All Night Wake Service 

Monday, January 17, 2022 
4:00 PM 

 

Wicaicago Otipi Community Center 
503 W. Broad Ave. 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 

Funeral Service 

Tuesday, January 18, 2022 
1:00 PM 

 

Wicaicago Otipi Community Center 
503 W. Broad Ave. 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 



Darren W. Roy  

Darren Webster Roy, Tasunka Duta, 32, Flandreau SD passed away Wednesday 
January 19, 2022, at the Avera Flandreau Hospital surrounded by his children and 
loved ones. Darren was born in Flandreau to the late Josh A. Roy and Raone M. 
Strutz (Littlewolf) on October 28th, 1989. He was given to and raised with his pater-
nal grandparents Gerald and Patricia Roy (Taylor) until their passing. He was the 

biggest “Grandpa’s Boy” and was the family’s baby. He was a Sundancer at Crowdogs Paradise at a young age 
and was a member of the Native American Church. He was passionate about this way of life. 

     At age 13, Darren’s doctors discovered a rare autoimmune disease and a stomach tumor that would have a last-
ing impact throughout his life and on his health. He believed and relied upon his traditional ceremonies to assist in 
his healing while undergoing four major surgeries. Darren attended Flandreau Public School and then the Flan-
dreau Indian School, where he met the late Jovan Charmayne Willow. They welcomed two beautiful daughters to-
gether, Diamond Willow in 2007 and Patricia Taylor in 2009. 

     He worked at the Royal River Casino where he made many friends and memories. Some of his roles at the casi-
no included: security guard, cook, buffet attendant, and table games dealer. He also worked for the Flandreau San-
tee Sioux Tribal Housing Authority maintenance, just like his grandpa, Jerry. Lastly, he worked as a custodian for 
the FSST Health Center. He was very proud of his employment there because it gave him the opportunity to have 
more time with his children. One of his proudest projects at the clinic, was decorating the pediatric rooms. He 
worked there alongside his sister, Taylor. 

     In 2015, during a dart banquet, he met Lindsey Morrow and soon after they established a relationship with one 
another. The two of them brought their families together where they accepted each other’s children as their own 
which includes: Eshiah, Brett, and Alexavier. 

     His hobbies included: darts, pool, boxing, softball, basketball, horseshoes, cornhole, cribbage, croquet, and vid-
eo games. He is remembered by his loved ones for being loving, goofy, and strong. His love and affection for all 
children, especially his nieces and nephews were unmistakable. 

     Darren is survived by daughters, Diamond Roy, Patricia Roy, Eshiah Morrow, and sons Brett Poitra, Alexavier 
Poitra, all of Flandreau, SD, mother, Raone Strutz, Flandreau, SD, Hunka mother Sondra Wakeman, Flandreau, 
SD, brother, Daniel Folstrom, Naytahwaush, MN, sisters, Sylvia Roy, Flandreau, SD, Melena Folstrom, Flandreau, 
SD, Leslie Wadena, Naytahwaush, MN, grandmothers, Linda Littlewolf, Naytahwaush, MN and Betty Taylor, Flan-
dreau, SD, Uncle Jean Paul Roy, Flandreau, SD, along with many other aunts, uncles, sisters, brothers, nieces, 
nephews and many friends. 

     He was preceded in death by his father, Josh Roy; beloved brother, Konrad Roy, First love, Jovan Willow un-
cles: Miles Roy, Mi-chael (Arnold) Roy, Theodore (Teddy Bear) Roy, and Isaac (Casey) Littlewolf; Aunts, Teresa 
Littlewolf and Jennifer Fyten; brothers: Michael A. Roy, Scott Anderson, Jr., Teddy Taylor, Toby Taylor, Kenneth 
Burshiem and paternal Grandparents, Gerald (Jerry) and Patricia Roy. 

     Funeral services will be 1:00 pm on Tuesday, January 25, 2022 at Wicoicaga Otipi Community Center, Flan-
dreau, with burial in First Presbyterian Cemetery, Flandreau. There will be two days of all-night wake services be-
ginning at 7:00 on Sunday, January 23, 2022 at the Wicoicaga Otipi Community Center, Flandreau. 

 

October 28, 1989 - January 19, 2022  

SERVICES  

All Night Wake Service 

Sunday, January 23, 2022 
7:00 PM 

Wicaicago Otipi Community Center 
503 W. Broad Ave. 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 

All Night Wake Service 

Monday, January 24, 2022 
7:00 PM 

Wicaicago Otipi Community Center 
503 W. Broad Ave. 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 

Funeral Service 

Tuesday, January 25, 2022 
1:00 PM 

Wicaicago Otipi Community Center 
503 W. Broad Ave. 
Flandreau, South Dakota 57028 



It was just weeks ago that fans from across the region lined up half-
way down the block in downtown Flandreau in the wee hours of the 
morning, hoping for one last Flandreau Bakery donut. The Duncan 
Brothers, who for years had postponed retirement from the legacy 
bakery, were done. Don and Ed had long been looking to find the per-
fect person or persons to carry on the business that their father es-
tablished 91 years ago. But after years of searching — and hoping, it 
just never seemed to be the right fit. At least not until the Marty 
Parsley family came along. 
Sitting down in the oddly quiet, empty and dimly lit cafe that they 
now own, Marty and two of his boys, Joe and Ben, explained how 
purchasing the bakery had been in the back of their minds for quite 
some time. They had only begun discussing it more seriously over the 

past couple of months with each other, and with Don and Ed. The family 
knew of only one other serious inquiry from an entity that wanted to pur-
chase the building and turn the bakery into an office space. 
It didn’t sit well with any of them. 
“I told them I’d like to see the business stay open,” said Joe. “I worked 
with them in the back for a few days. Then we started having some seri-

ous talks about, ‘Should we buy this thing?’ They run a very good business and have a great reputation. We weren’t 
100% sure about it because we didn’t know if we could execute like they did and what the transition would look 
like….but the tipping point was having the support of Don and Ed to come help us train new bakers.” 
In fact, Marty had been messaging Don the morning of our interview, asking Don’s thoughts on any sort of baking 
classes. “He told me, no” said Marty. “He said, you’re going to learn everything you need to know right in your own 
bakery.”  

 Joe, Marty, and Ben Parsley stand behind the 
counters they plan to once again fill. The father 
and sons team plan to run and manage the bak-
ery together along with almost the entire for-
mer bakery staff, which plans to return when 
the bakery reopens January 20th.  

The Parsleys feel incredibly fortunate for the support and believe the business will thrive thanks to the Duncan’s guid-
ance. As well, thanks to the love given to the Duncans, the hand-made, old-fashioned pastries that roll out of the ovens 
each day and the bakery that for so long has called downtown Flandreau, home. 
Because we know you are asking: 
The Parsley’s have scheduled the grand re-opening of the Flandreau Bakery for Thursday, January 20th at 6 am. The 
business will be closed, as it always has, on Sundays. 
You will most likely see familiar faces behind the counter as many, if not most, of the bakery’s long-time former staff is 
returning. Jesse Simon will be taking the early shift for baking and he plans to be at the store by 1am Monday through 
Saturday. The family is still doing some additional hiring, especially for the 3am baking shift. 
Very little of the interior design or decor will change. 
You should still be able to find whatever your favorite baked goods are, the three said that they plan to continue to 
serve the products that you have come to love.  

The Parsley’s plan to work together on the business decisions and share administrative responsibilities. Ben, the family 
said, is very handy and can fix just about anything. They add that he is also business savvy and brings an entrepreneuri-
al mindset to the situation. He currently works as a data scientist consulting for ethanol plants, so they believe his 
knowledge of materials processing they feel will be beneficial. Ben currently plans to work every other Friday/Saturday 
at the bakery and will help with the 3am baking shift when needed. Marty, the boys said, is always positive and great to 
work for. Most people in the community may know him as the friendly, hard working guy that he is — he currently 
farms and works for the USPS. Marty plans to help fill in where needed on the 3am shift in the back. Joe works for Eide 
Bailly in Sioux Falls as a CPA. He plans to help with bookkeeping, payroll, and HR functions as well as fill in with week-
end work (outside of tax season and football season). 
“We want to keep it (the bakery) going for the town,” said Ben. “Everybody meets here...it’s like the town pub.” 
It’s also a legacy business in Flandreau they know benefits other businesses, and that’s something they all seem grate-
ful for the opportunity to do.   
“When I think of all of the things this town and a lot of the guys here have given me…the Booster Club, or what not,” 
said Marty, “It’s just a wonderful chance to say thank you and give back. It’s just a win-win all around.”  









The first Dakota Coffee Festival takes place in Sioux Falls in March, featuring plenty of 
caffeinated tastings from local sellers to choose from. 

Formerly the Sioux River Latte Slam, this event has been rebranded to the Dakota Coffee 
Festival, according to a press release. 

Now relocated to the Sioux Falls Convention Center, the larger festival will feature more 
vendors and will take place Saturday, March 19 from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. for coffee and tea 
tastings.  

Attendees can taste samples from participating cafés and roasters from around the re-
gion. Coffee goers can visit and learn from experts in the industry and gather with others 
to celebrate all things coffee and tea. 

The larger show will offer more to attendees while helping benefit a cause, The Communi-
ty Outreach, and its effort to raise awareness for transportation needs in Sioux Falls. A 
portion of each ticket sold will benefit the Christian-based nonprofit, which offers crisis 
care and other options to the homeless. 

And early registration helps attendees out too. The first 500 tickets sold include with 
them a free Dakota Coffee Festival mug. 

Tickets for the event are on sale now and starting at $17. 

Purchase tickets at dennysanfordpremiercenter.com 

https://www.thecommunityoutreach.org/mission-vison-values
https://www.dennysanfordpremiercenter.com/events/2022/dakota-coffee-festival



